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Fiscal Impact Summary 

This bill permits the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) to electronically transmit and 
receive documentation related to the certificate of title for watercraft or outboard motors.  The 
agency reports that the General Fund and/or Other Funds expenditure increase to implement the 
electronic lien program is currently undetermined.  However, DNR anticipates setting the fees to 
offset all expenditures within the limitations in the bill.    
 
Additionally, this bill permits DNR to collect a fee of no more than $5 per transaction from 
commercial parties and owners who transmit or retrieve electronic data.  The agency currently 
does not have an estimate of the final fee amount. Therefore, the amount of the Other Funds 
revenue increase beginning in FY 2022-23 is undetermined.  However, DNR anticipates all fee 
revenue will be used to pay for all corresponding expenditures.   

Explanation of Fiscal Impact 

Signed by Governor on May 17, 2021 
State Expenditure 
This bill permits DNR to electronically transmit and receive documentation related to the 
certificate of title for watercraft or outboard motors.  The department may collect a fee from 
commercial parties and owners who transmit or retrieve electronic data.  This fee will be used to 
defray the expenses of the electronic lien program.  At this time, DNR is working to estimate the 
cost to process this electronic documentation.  When this cost is determined, DNR anticipates 
setting the fee amount to correspond with the expenditures within the limits in the bill. 
Therefore, the General Fund and/or Other Funds expenditure increase is undetermined, but is 
expected to be offset by the corresponding revenue increase. 
 
State Revenue 
This bill allows DNR to collect a fee or no more than $5 per transaction from commercial parties 
and owners who transmit or retrieve electronic data.  This fee will be used to defray the expenses 
of the electronic lien program.  The bill is effective July 1, 2022.  Any revenue impact would 
likely take effect in FY 2022-23.  As discussed above, DNR anticipates setting the fee to 
correspond to the cost of the electronic lien program and has not yet determined the final fee 
amount.  Therefore, the Other Funds revenue increase is currently undetermined.   

Bill Number: H. 3884  Signed by Governor on May 17, 2021 
Author: Hiott 
Subject: Electronic Transaction Fees 2.0 
Requestor: House of Representatives 
RFA Analyst(s): Miller 
Impact Date: July 12, 2021                                           



 

__________________________________  
Frank A. Rainwater, Executive Director  
 
DISCLAIMER: THIS FISCAL IMPACT STATEMENT REPRESENTS THE OPINION AND INTERPRETATION OF THE 
AGENCY OFFICIAL WHO APPROVED AND SIGNED THIS DOCUMENT. IT IS PROVIDED AS INFORMATION TO 
THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY AND IS NOT TO BE CONSIDERED AS AN EXPRESSION OF LEGISLATIVE INTENT. 

Page 2 of 2 

 

 
Local Expenditure 
N/A 
 
Local Revenue 
N/A  


